
Dear Friend,  

“Love says it is good that you exist, and in so far as I 
am able I will contribute to your happiness, your existence, 
your flourishing.” (Jason Lepojarvi)  

Thank you for supporting my work for another year so 
I can help others to see the existence of other human 
beings as incredible gifts to be loved and protected.  

Fall Event List 

August 24-28: I flew to Nebraska and spoke in two of 

our pro-life training seminars. My team and I then went 

to Wayne State College and had conversations with students for three days.  

October 5: Justice For All’s seminar, Abortion: From Debate to Dialogue, took place at The Gathering Church in 

Mira Mesa. Over twenty people attended.  

October 7: My team and I had conversations with students at Cal State San Marcos.  

October 8-9: My team and I had conversations with students at MiraCosta College in Oceanside. A group of 

students protested us both days holding up sheets in order to block our display. We were still able to have many 

good conversations both days!  

October 18: I led a two-hour pro-life apologetics workshop at Jim and Jennifer Beitel’s home in San Diego. 

October 28-29: I mentored high school students helping them engage students at the University of Central 

Oklahoma in Edmond. I also had conversations with students there. 

November 5: On Election Day, I led an outreach event at Cal State San Marcos to start conversation about 

abortion. (San Marcos, CA) 

November 7: I spoke at an apologetics group at Emmanuel Faith Community Church in Escondido giving 

practical tips on how to have productive conversations about abortion.  

November 17-20: I went to Kansas and Missouri to help lead two pro-life training seminars and to have 

conversations with students at Johnson County Community College. 

 

In Christ and for His glory, 
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